## WEST TISBURY PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES OCTOBER 31, 2016

**PRESENT;** Hap Bernard, Suzanne Hammond, Lisa Amols, Skip Manter, Eleanor Neubert, and Peggy Stone.

Minutes from previous meeting were approved as submitted.

The Halloween Party was again very successful. Many new decorations and lights were purchased this season and the hall looked better than ever. Many community members commented how great everything looked. Skip wanted to give a special mention to his sister Kim Manter and Leo DE Geoffrey for doing a great job in the cemetery for the hayride. Hap requested to have thank you notes sent to Morning Glory Farm for their donation of pumpkins and for their donation of apple cider. Hap estimated approximately 100 people went on the hayride. The committee felt there was not as many people as last year but still a great night. There was discussion about getting new games for next year. Hap suggested pumpkin carving and "Pin the \_\_\_\_\_ on the \_\_\_\_\_." Suzanne suggested bobbing for apples or hanging them on a string etc. The committee will continue this discussion closer to next year's party. The winter recreation program starts Dec. 3; Ernie Chaves and Julianne Wilson will be returning as instructors.

In other business, the committee asked to check with Concom and Sheriffs Meadow regarding extending the boardwalk at Lambert's Cove beach. Hap mentioned the fence in the outfield at Manter field is loose and a reminder to get more woodchips for the playground.

Skip said he would like to have his sisters' memorial stone at the field be moved once the housing project is complete. He will talk to his mom about it and the committee will discuss further at a later date. Hap also said we have been talking about getting a new scoreboard for Manter. Skip said the original scoreboard was also dedicated to his sister.

The next meeting was set for December 7 at 6:30pm. The meeting was adjourned at 9:10pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Peggy Stone Board Administrator